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In times when South Africa is going through so much uncertainty -  loadshedding, high inflation and questionable politics seem to be 
uppermost in everyone’s mind, it is wonderful that so many people still take time out on 18 July to remember and indeed practise Nelson 
Mandela’s legacy of  kindness and care for those who are less fortunate.

We salute all who did their bit in and around our village for 67 minutes and much more - from the Sedgefield Lions to SANParks to the 
Sedgefield Animal Matters crew, and indeed so many others who - took on the challenge to make a 
difference in their home town. Dankie - Thank You - Enkosi! 

either as individuals or as groups - 

‘SAMS’ (Sedgefield Animal 
Matters) and their friends from 
Spar teamed up on Mandela Day 
to fend for pets in need. 
Thanks to the generosity of 
the local, animal loving folk 
of Sedgefield, they were 
able to reach their target: 
100 cans of petfood in 67 
minutes.  These were then 
distributed in poorer 
communities where pet-
owners were delighted to
‘dish out’ a Mandela Day 
dinner to their furry family 
members.
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e went on holiday, 
Mrs Ed and I.W

Did you miss us?

No? Well I suppose we weren't 
gone THAT long. Out on 
Monday, back on Wednesday 
could hardly be described as a 
lengthy sabbatical, could it?

We went for health reasons, if the 
truth be told. My health.

Oh – thanks for your concerns – 
no need to send flowers though 
(if you insist I have heard that a 
six-pack of Amber Nectar is an 
exceptionally good tonic) 
because I am not actually sick – 
it's just that Mrs Ed had remarked 
more than once that if we didn't 
go away soon she'd knock my 
block off.  

Having checked all the options 
we chose Addo over The 
Algarve. Not only because it 
came first alphabetically in the 
L o n e l y  P l a n e t  b o o k  o n  
'interesting places to visit' , but 
also because we couldn't find an 
airline that would give us plane 
tickets for R300.

We left at the crack of dawn on 
Monday at 10.30am and drove 
and ate and drove and ate and 
drank coffee all the way to the 
Eastern Cape.  It was very 
exciting. Mrs Ed and I worked 
out along the way (in between 
eating and drinking coffee) that it 
had actually been seventeen 
years since we had been to a 
game park.

“Why have we left it so long?” I 
mused around a mouthful of 
muffin.

“Because,” said Mrs Ed, wiping 
clusters of croissant crumbs from 
he r  mid -day  mous t ache ,  
“Because  the last trip was so 
lame, remember?” 

She was right. It WAS lame. Not 
for us – but for our kids, who had 
both been teens at the time.

Let me explain.

We grew up, like many of you, in 
the times of old – what we call the 
ABC (Age Before Cellphones). 
So as teens, when our parents 
suggested, nay INSISTED that 
we go away with them for any 
length of time, we begrudgingly 
left our friends behind, assuring 
them that the impending trip 

would not be cool “It's going to 
be so lame, spending so long with 
those old fogies” we would 
complain.

But once in the car – we would 
actually enjoy ourselves.

a) because we would be out of 
the CIA (Circle of Influence of 
our Age-group) and 

b) because if we showed any 
sign of not enjoying ourselves a 
hefty clip around the ear, 
compliments of one old fogie, 
would result.

And of course it didn't matter that 
we did enjoy ourselves – because 
none of our friends would ever 
find out that we had stooped to 
such uncool depths as to actually 
smile and laugh and sing along 
with people lame enough to be 
over the age of 30.

But our kids were of the new era. 
A teen generation destined to 
always remain connected via 
their cell phones. So while we 
drove along happily singing 
excerpts from Shrek, sharing the 
latest (oldest) Dad Jokes and 
even delving into such ancient 
classics as 'I Spy with My Little 
Eye', they would not participate, 
because they were far too busy 
messaging their friends about 
how phenomenally lame their 
parents actually were.

But I digress. This trip was just 
Mrs Ed and I, and better yet, I had 
made sure that I mistakenly left 
the cooler box collection of Mrs 
Ed's pre-prepared 'padkos' in the 
driveway (there was the danger 
that someone would leap over the 
fence and steal it – but if you 
choose a criminal path you get 
your just desserts, don't you!) 
(See what I did there?)  (Just 
Desserts?) (Yes, hilarious 
indeed) (Thank you for saying 
so). So with frequent stops to fuel 

our four hour snack-a-thon, we 
arrived at our destination in 
fabulous form, and were up with 
the sparrows (the ones that get up 
around 11-ish) the following 
morning to embark on our first 
game drive.

It was at this time that I realised 
two important things:- Our eyes 
had perhaps deteriorated in the 
last 17 years, and Mrs Ed's FBIM 
(Fear of Being Inadvertently 
Mauled) had increased tenfold. 

This led to some interesting 
incidents, to say the least. 

“IS THAT A LION??” she cried, 
pointing along the road with one 
hand, digging the fingernails of 
the other deep into my thigh and 
locking all the doors with the 
third (yes – she is tripidextrous, 
my wife), “STOP THE CAR! 
STOP – THE- CAR!!”

So we stopped at least 50metres 
away from the savage beast, and 
waited for it to cross the road, 
whilst Mrs Ed tearfully gushed 
out garbled (and perhaps 
exaggerated?) stories of You 
Tube videos she had watched, in 
which big carnivores ripped 
open car doors and bitten chunks 
off the innocent passengers. 

We sat for almost an hour, 
because the blood-thirsty 
creature seemed determined to 
out wait us – probably having not 
eaten a tourist for several 
months. In the end we had fifteen 
cars behind ours –  that's what 
you do in game parks, isn't it? 
Never go past a stationary 
vehicle until you see what they 
have stopped to stare at so 
intently. 

Eventually I started easing 
forward, hoping that the 
movement of the EDGEMobile 
might at least get the lion on its 
feet. But it didn't stand. Indeed it 
just lay there, like… like… like 
an anthill. 

Exceptionally embarrassed, as 
we drove past the vicious heap of 
sun-baked earth I quickly wound 

down (no – what does one do 
with car windows these days?) 
the window and pointed at 
nothing in the bush on the other 
side of the road, so the cars 
behind would believe my 
phenomenal game-spotting 
skills had located something 
they, as lesser-mortals, were 
unable to see. 

Mrs Ed was curled up in foetal 
position sucking her thumb.

But eventually I coaxed her back 
to the upright position and we 
spent a wonderful few hours 
bumbling along the dirt roads, 
eating and drinking coffee whilst 
trying to recognize various 
blurred images on the horizon. 
Fortunately I had my camera 
with me, so I would snap away, 
then, with the assistance of 
reading glasses, we could 'zoom 

in' on the Nikon's LCD screen 
and identify what creature (or 
tree, or rock) we had seen.

Despite our lack of vision, we 
had eventually notched up 
numerous elephants, buck, a pair 
of jackals, a VERY giraffe-like 
tree and at least twenty seven 
potential lion (there are a lot of 
anthills in  Addo).

In fact, Mrs Ed was quite chipper 
as we headed back towards the 
game-park gate. We hadn't been 
too close to anything that might 
feel the need to digest her good 
self, and she was rather proud 
that SHE had been the one to 
point out that the pair of rhino I 
had spotted doing – well, what 
mommy and daddy rhinos do 
sometimes – were in fact two 
(rather intimately placed, I 
thought) large boulders that had 
clearly given up of any 
copulat ion hopes several  
millennia ago.

Towards the end of the day, as we 
rounded the corner a km or two 
from the gate she suddenly 
exclaimed, once again, pointing 
ahead of us. 

“Wow! Now THAT's what I call 

an elephant!”  But before I could 
even lift the camera to capture the 
mammoth-sized beast, my good 
wife lost it all over again.

 “ N A A RT J I E S !  O H  M Y 
G O O D N E S S !  T H E  
NAARTJIES!” she bellowed.

Having never heard of anyone 
being attacked by a herd of rabid 
naartjies, or any other citrus for 
that matter, I ignored her and 
continued taking pictures of the 
beautiful pachyderm that was 
slowly, but oh so gracefully 
lumbering up the road ahead of 
us.

“ S TO P T H E  C A R ! ”  S h e  
screamed, probably causing a 
buffalo stampede elsewhere in 
t h e  p a r k ,  “ W E  H AV E  
NAARTJIES. ELEPHANTS 
ATTACK FOR NAARTJIES. 
THE SMELL DRIVES THEM 
CRAZY AND THEY CHARGE 
AND TURN CARS OVER 
WITH THEIR TUSKS AND 
SMASH THEM AND BREAK 
THEM AND STOMP ON THEM 
J U S T  T O  G E T  T H E  
NAARTJIES. I SAW IT ON 
YOU TUBE!” 

Fortunately for us, whist staring 
at the camera's LCD screen 
through my reading glasses I 
had an epiphany: Tour buses 
don't have tusks, even if they are 
big and grey.

And hopefully, I mused, the 
tourists on board would, rather 
than turning our car over and 
stomping all over us, simply ask 
if they wanted a nartjie THAT 
badly…
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SAPS has issued a statement 
indicating that the cause of 
death of the deceased body 
f o u n d  n e a r  S e d g e f i e l d  
Rivermouth on Monday, 10 
July, has now been listed as 
Murder. The victim has been 
identified as Johannes Le 
Roux (61).

As reported in last edition of The 
EDGE, it was initially believed 
that the man had perished from 
exposure to the elements after 
his decomposing body was 
discovered near a cave above the 
river mouth beach by a passer-by 
on a morning walk. 
The walker reported his finding 
t o  t h e  a u t h o r i t i e s  w h o  
immediately dispatched officers 
to the scene. According to 
Sergeant Chris Spies of SAPS 
WC Media:- "Police found the 
body concealed under branches. 

It was later established that the 
victim sustained stab wounds to 
the back and shoulder, and head 
injuries believed to be inflicted 
with a blunt object.”

He added that an autopsy has 
been conducted to determine the 
cause of death, and the outcome 
of the awaited report will form 
part of the ongoing police probe.

"We urge the public to come 
forward with any information 
which could lead to the arrest of 
the assailant/s. Anyone with 
information may contact the 
investigation officer, Sergeant 
Vusumzi Xokozela, at the 
Knysna Detective Branch at 044 
302 6652 or Crime Stop at 08600 
10111," he said.

At time of going to press 
Sergeant Spies reported that 
there had been no further 
developments on the case.

Sedgefield’s Info Office has 
announced the sad news that 
they will be closing their doors 
as of the end of July.
In their letter to members 
Belinda Hobson and Bronwyn 
Lloyd explained why.
“It has been just over 8 months 
since we opened a much 
needed Tourism Office for our 
town. During this time, we do 
believe we have shown how 
important and valuable this 
office is for tourism in our 
town. 

During this time Cycleworx 
Sedgefield has supplied office 
space at no cost along with 
WIFI, electricity etc. We have 
for most months been able to 
cover Henwills salary out of the 
membership fees. We want to 
thank Heila Hartlief for the 
mosaic signs, Blitsdruk Knysna 
for the signage and printing and 
Ian Perryman for covering the 
cost of a feather banner. Also a 
big thanks to Stuart Lidstone for 
his unwavering support to cover 
costs when the situation was 
dire. 
Through the winter months 

membership has dropped off and 
we have paid Henwill’s salary 
from our personal finances. This 
is not sustainable and we cannot 
continue to personally cover the 
costs to keep the info centre 
operational. 

We have had many promises of 
financial support from municipal 
b u d g e t s  t h a t  h a v e  n o t  
materialised. So far we have 
been able to cover the costs 
because of the support of some 
loyal members that still continue 
to support the office. 
4

Both Bronwyn Lloyd and 
Belinda Hobson have not 
personally had financial gain 
from the business and therefore 
cannot sustain the costs to 
continue running this office.  

We were allocated a total of R15 
000 by the Ward Counsellors in 
November 2022 but received no 
funds at all to date. We have been 
n e g o t i a t i n g  w i t h  t h e  
municipality for financial 
support to no avail. Knysna 
Municipality is not prepared to 

support a Tourism Office in 
Sedgefield. 

Unfortunately we are forced to 
close the office at the end of July 
2023. Any member that has 
prepaid membership beyond the 
closing date please contact 
Bronwyn or  Belinda in this 
regard. 

We are concerned that Henwill 
will be unemployed and if 
anyone is in the position to assist 

with finding a position for a hard 
working diligent person please 
contact us for a reference.
Belinda and Bronwyn

STOP PRESS
Many members have suggested a 
meeting to workshop ideas for the 
continuation of the Sedgefield 
Info Office.  If you would like to 
join this group at 11am 27 July at 
Pelican Lodge, please RSVP to 
074 456 2253.
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In winter and spring, colonial 
nesting birds such as herons, 
egrets, ibis, spoonbills and 
cormorants begin preparing 
for the nesting season as they 
select mates, build nests, lay 
eggs and rear chicks. When 
this happens in a big tree in 
your garden, it is often 
welcomed by the homeowners 
and neighbours. The sight of 
these elegant birds flying in 
and out, their mating rituals 
and nest building all provide 
great joy for nature lovers.

The habit of nesting in groups is 
believed to provide better 
survival against predators. To 
this end, a large tree is required 
that is also near to a reliable 
food source. The Sedgefield 
I s l and  p rov ides  severa l  
appropriate sites.

However, this “Happy Event” 
can soon lose its attraction as 
these heronries often become 
problematic to the humans 
residing in the area. The guano 
smell is offensive, the parent 
birds are noisy as their calls 
begin at dawn and are incessant 
throughout the day, and the 
hatched chicks are messy eaters 
dropping quantities of their 
food (particularly fish) onto the 
g r o u n d .  T h i s  a t t r a c t s  
scavengers and the rotting food 
adds to the offensive smell.

What can be done to alleviate 
this problem? 

By Law you cannot chase or 
interfere with the birds once 
nesting has commenced and until 
all the young have flown the nest. 
All birds are protected by law 
with the exception of invasive 
species such as European 
starlings and Indian mynahs.

All is not lost:- The Island 
Conservancy can provide 
support and assistance. 
We will make sure you know 
your rights within the law and 
good conservation practice.

We will monitor breeding 
colonies and protect them on our 
island.

We also provide or manage 
physical support for cleaning 
up mess and managing smells, 
interacting with the authorities, 
mainly Knysna Municipality and 
Cape Nature, to ensure our 
actions meet their requirements.

What can you do to clean up 
your Property?
A l t h o u g h  T h e  I s l a n d  
Conservancy will coordinate 
communication with Knysna 
Municipality, the municipality 
does not offer services on private 
property. To keep your garden 
clean and odour free we suggest 
the following:

• Sprinkling agricultural 
lime on guano
• Raking up and bagging the 
guano and spi l led food 
regularly
• Applying pine gel to the 
area to mitigate the odour and 
as a disinfectant.

Please note:- it is advisable to 
wear protective clothing when 
dealing with any animal waste.

How others can help
If you are a regular dog walker 
or hiker, please monitor and 
report increased nesting 

activity to the conservancy.

Explain to neighbours what the 
Conservancy is doing and why 
intervention, often neglected in 
the past, is important. By 
p romot ing  conse rva t ion ,  
assisting with environmental 
initiatives, and inviting local 
people to discuss and cooperate 
in future policies – the 
conservancy is taking up a 
responsible role in society. 
Thanks to this, people are 
starting to see the conservancy 
as a benefit and not a burden.

‘Polyplop’  -  the  giant  
m o s a i c ' d  o c t o p u s  i n  
Masithandane’s ‘Octopus 
Garden’ at Scarab Village - is 
in need of repair as some of 
the  mosa ic  t i l e s  have  
somehow been pulled off and 
removed. 

Regrettably, children will not 
be able to play or interact with 
this wonderful giant sea 
creature until it is fixed.

Masithandane is calling on 
mosaic artists and interested 
volunteers to please come and 
assist. 

We will begin working in the 
Octopus Garden at 9am on 
Friday 28 July.

Materials will be provided, but 
if you have your own cutters, 
please bring them along with 
you, otherwise we can supply.

If you would like more info 
please WhatsApp Jacky on 
0824142133 or Hyla on 
0828204760

We look forward to seeing you 
on Friday at 9 am
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by Moray Swanepoel

Masithandane was blessed to 
be approached by Phumla 
Nyanthikazi from SanParks 
to be the recipient of their 
Mandala Day Outreach.

Phumla, with her two teams  
arrived at our premises ready to 
give a fresh coat of paint and 
face lift to the faded and 
dejected Reception area and 
Community-based Services 
Manager’s Office.  Indoor 
plants were also donated to 
make the area alive and 
welcoming.  

to have shade and sun where 
it's needed most during the 
seasons. Results from the 
study of the area show that new 
landscape of trees will provide 
shade, food and a natural bird 
life.

As Nelson Mandela said 
“What counts in life is not the 
mere fact that we have lived.  It 
is what difference we have 
made to the lives of others.”
To all who contributed you 
have made a difference to 
many a life and for that we 
thank you.

systems and the environment. To 
start the local Aloe and exotic 
Agave (spikey plants) have been 
removed from the beds.  (These 
were  donated  to  Revive  
Sedgefield who are doing 
wonderful work beautifying 
Sedgefield.)  Next, to bring in 
shrubs and other fruit and 
fragrant trees for short and mid-
tier trees.  Neil has mapped the 
contours of the area to create 
swales, (berms that capture 
water and help trees grow) major 
wind directions ensuring fresh 
wind moves through the play 
areas as well as sun movements 

The gardening team brought a 
mixture of 30 yellowwood and 
wild plum indigenous trees and 
plants.  Together with Neil van 
Niekerk, a Permaculturist who is 
assisting Masithandane, some of 
the trees were planted. Neil is 
busy with a design for our Prayer, 
Food and Safe Park Gardens and 
other areas on the property to 
create a harmonious integration 
of  the landscape for  the 
community to provide food and 
wood in a sustainable holistic 
way.  His design encourages 
children to engage with the site 
they spend time in by gardening 
and learning about various eco 

It all started in 2008, when three 
good friends who shared a 
passion for the environment, 
decided to spread the word 
about the importance of leaving 
a light footprint on this Earth. 
The Cola Conservancy was 
born. 

Marion Higgs, Mary McGregor   
and Karen Rotherham were joined 
by other volunteers to initiate a 
number of projects in their first 
year. These consisted of compiling 
a list of bird species one may see in 
the conservancy area, erecting 
signage to inform people that they 
were entering a conservancy area,  
and constructing a ‘Poop box’ to 
encourage people to use the bags 

(freely dispensed) and to ‘pick up’  
after their dogs.

Lars Nayler, an honourary  
SANParks Ranger, also  assisted 
the conservancy in labelling all the 
indigenous trees along the path in 
the ‘Green Bowl’.  This is an area 
of lush green forest that supports 
many different species of birds 
and animals.

Over a period of 11 years these 
three ladies and other local 
vo lunteers  have   worked    
tirelessly  to keep the conservancy 
going - and growing.  They are 
well-known in the area, and are 
respected by both SANParks,  and 
Cape Nature, as well as many 
other conservancies in and around  

Sedgefield.

In 2019 the committee  decided 
it was time to hand over the 
reins and take a well-deserved 
rest,  and the  current committee 
has been running the Cola 
conservancy successfully for 
the past four years.

Last year, application was made 
to Cape Nature to incorporate 
Myoli Beach into the Cola 
Conservancy, and this was 
approved in January this year. 
We are now officially known as 
the Cola  Myoli  Conservancy.

A conservancy cannot operate 
on its own, and it is vitally 
important that we have the 
positive buy-in from the 
homeowners in our area. 
Our vision is to  
Ÿ a)  Protect the indigenous 

fauna and flora,  
Ÿ b)  Protect and maintain 

existing ecosystems, 
Ÿ c) Promote environmental 

awareness among residents 
and visitors and  

Ÿ d) Help eradicate alien 
vegetation.

Contribution to the annual levies 
allows us to undertake projects like 
the Ocean Day beach clean on 8th 
June, which not only brings people 
together for a worthy cause, but 
educates our younger generation 
on the importance of keeping our 
Earth healthy.

On behalf of the Cola Myoli 
Conservancy, I would like to thank 
the three wise women, Marion 
Higgs, Mary McGregor and Karen 
Rotherham, whose vision will 
leave a lasting legacy for future 
generations to enjoy. 
 
Adrienne Bartlett:  Chairperson 
Cola Myoli Conservancy
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PLEASE NOTE: If you would like to write a letter to the 
editor, it must be submitted with the author’s full name, 
address and phone number.  If a writer does not wish his or 
her name to appear in print, a ‘pen name’ (nom de plume) 
may be included.  

  The editor has 
full discretion as to which letters are included or excluded 
and no argument, badgering, cajoling, bribery or heated 
conversation will be entered into.  Opinions expressed in 
published letters and articles are not necessarily those of 
the management and staff of The EDGE Community 
Newspaper.

Email letters to: editor@edgenews.co.za

by Andy Rooney

I 've learned ...

 That the easiest way for 

me to grow as a person is 

to surround myself with 

people smarter than I am.

Every 2nd Monday  
2pm Sedgefield Art 

Wednesdays

5:30pm Sedgefield Striders 
Walking / Running time trials on 
road adjacent to Bowls Club. 
Beginners welcome.

Thursdays
6:30am Eden Cycling Club 
Group Social outride departs 
Cycle  Worx. All welcome.
8 for 9am Sedge Gentlemen’s 
Golf @ The Links 
12:30pm Social Bridge School at 
St Anthony’s Catholic Church 
hall .  All levels welcome.  
Lessons 12:30, Play from 13:45. 
Enquiries: Gail 0834577647.

Fridays
8am Ladies Golf @  Links 
Course

Saturdays
6:30am  Eden Cycling Club 
Group Social outride departs 
Cycle Worx. All welcome.
8am-12  Wild Oats Community 
Farmers’ Market 
8 for 9am Saturday  Competition  
Golf @  Links Course
8am-2pm    Mosaic Market
8am-2pm Scarab Craft Market 

Sundays
7am  Eden Cycling Club Group 
Social outride departs Cycle 
Worx. All welcome.

Society meets 
at the Catholic Church. New 
members welcome. Colin Burgess 
082 852 2586

13:15pm Bowls. Tabs in 

13:15pm Bowls. Tabs in.

Every 4th Saturday
3pm or 4pm Garden Route 
Centre of the Astronomical 
Society of Southern Africa. At 
Catholic Church, C/o Sysie & 
Flamingo St. Visitors welcome. 
Please call Peter 083 445 4634 to 
check meeting time and for more 
info. 

Every Monday
1:30pm Duplicate Bridge at 
Catholic Church hall.  Enquiries 
(Whatsapp) to Toni  0722465024.

8 for 9am Golf Day @ The 
Links. All members welcome.

__________________________

 

__________________________

__________________________

__________________________

__________________________

Should your association, charity or

group have any forthcoming events,

please send us details so that we 

may publish them in our next issue!

Sunday 6 August
8am-12 Gardeners and Crafters 
Market + new Kiddies Sunday 
Market (under 12s)

Sunday 13 August
8am-12 Car Boot Sale 

 at Steam 
Whistle Stop. 072 487 0395

 at Steam 
Whistle Stop. 072 487 0395

Good Day Editor,

With regard to your article in the 
Edge (last edition) on the 
forceful  approach to the 
registering of all other means of 
obtaining electricity. 
There is now a fall in income to 
E s k o m  a n d  t h e  K n y s n a  
Municipality due to the fact that 
people now realize things are not 
going to get better as very little is 
being done to rectify this sorry 
state we are in. 
Now many people have, (and 
others will follow) tried to not be 
dictated to by Eskom and 
improve their lives by finding 
another way of manufacturing 
electricity,  such as wind 
turbines, or Solar banks. which 
will cost them thousands of 
Rands.  
The Knysna Municipality has 
seen an opportunity to attach a 
levy to these people, but first 
they must get them all to register 
with all their details as to what 
course they have taken to obtain 
electricity, and is threatening 
them with a hefty fine and the 
dismantling of their personal 
means of obtaining electricity if 
they fail to comply.
Those that have Pay as You Go 
meters have paid a levy for the 
availability of electricity +Vat 
for years now, which is forever 
increasing.
The Municipality ignores any 
request to go back to the normal 
billing, because they want all 
people to be on Pay as you Go so 
they can collect on this levy, 
which will also happen once the 
Pay As You Go  water meters are 
up and running.

The only light at the end of the 
tunnel is the one created by the 
thousands of people that can 
afford one of the multitude of 
goods you can buy that emit 
light.

 Regards, 
Gen Owner

Dear  Editor,
G e o r g e  M u n i c i p a l i t y  
“butchers” indigenous trees
The recent storms in our area left 
many households without 
electricity as trees fell onto 
power lines disrupting supplies. 
Based on my own personal 
experience the main culprits 
are, as always, introduced and 
invasive wattles and pines. You 

see, our shallow soils, at least in 
Wilderness Heights, prevent the 
development of extensive root 
systems, so these large trees are 
ill-equipped to support such a 
large amount of above-ground 
biomass, especially in strong 
winds. Despite it being illegal, 
according to the Alien and 
Invas ive  Regula t ions ,  as  
contained in the National 
Environment Management: 
Biodiversity Act, to have any of 
these species on your property 
without a permit, they are 
everywhere on private and 
public land. These large trees, 
even when not growing directly 
under power lines, but some 
distance away from them, 
because of their size, provide a 
constant threat to power lines. 
So, you would think that the 
Electricity Department would 
also focus on these trees, not only 
those growing directly under 
power lines. Logic would also 
tell you that by applying 
herbicides to the cut-stumps of 
those invasive alien trees that are 
felled, to prevent coppicing, they 
would save themselves a lot of 
time and money going forward. 
But alas, maybe this is too much 
to ask.
Anyway, it is rather obvious that 
large trees pose a threat to our 
power lines but when native 
trees, and even large indigenous 
shrub species, that pose no threat 
to our electricity infrastructure, 
are “butchered” then you need to 
ask yourself is there is a method 
behind the madness. Well, this is 
what our Electricity Department 
recently did along Whites Road, 
not considering the fact that most 
of these shrubs and trees posed 
absolutely no threat to our power 
transmission. I was even told that 
the unsightly cut branches would 
be removed, three weeks later 
they are still there ….
It does raise the question once 
again, if GM really cares about 
our natural environment. Have 
they heard about climate change 
or the 6th major extinction? I 
mean, what has changed in the 
way they operate in the last 10 
years. From where I sit it’s 
business as usual, climate 
change is something that 
happens somewhere else, as does 
biodiversity loss. Objections and 
concerns from SANParks, Cape 
Nature, and other concerned 
residents to developments are, in 

most cases, simply overruled or 
ignored. This in areas adjoining 
the National Park and in the 
Garden Route  Biosphere  
Reserve. When I look at this I ask 
myself if GM is simply ignorant, 
or just plain arrogant. They 
clearly think that the know better 
than anyone else. GM may do 
well to consider this native 
American saying – “when the 
last tree Is cut down, the last fish 
eaten, and the last stream 
poisoned, you will realize that 
you cannot eat money.” 

Dr Arne Witt

The Editor,
Reply to Knysna Municipality 
- Sedgefield roads!!!!
In the most recent version of the 
Edge, Knysna Municipality has 
replied to my article about the 
poor state of roads in Sedgefield.
It is a great pity that the 
Municipality did not tell Readers 
the truth about what they have 
done!
In regard to the main service 
roads north & south of the N2, 
the Municipality did not re-seal 
the roads in question. (Abt 1.4km 
on N & 1.3km on S)
On the north side, less than 2/3 of 
the length of the road was 
RESURFACED, not resealed. 
The resurfacing consisted of a 
hot-laid premix surface of about 
2 0 m m  t h i c k n e s s .  T h i s  
resurfacing certainly improved 
the “ride”, but regrettably, did 
not deal with the pools of water 
that still dot this section of road. 
This work was done ahead of any 
work on the south side service 
road. 
We heard that the whole length of 
the north service road was not 
completed, as the Municipality 
found that the amount of premix 
needed was more than they 
expected, due to the much worse 
surface of the road. If this is true, 
o n e  w o n d e r s  w h y  t h e  
Municipality did not carry out a 
more comprehensive assessment 
of this section of road before 
work started??? But why has the 
rest of that north service road not 
been resurfaced??? (An on-site 
inspection indicates that the 
resurfacing in fact went as far as 
Makou Street.)
In regard to the south service 
road, again only part of that road 

As usual, the Sedgefield Art Society 
held its monthly meeting at the 
Catholic Church on the 10th July.

After a word of welcome to 14 of the 
existing members and a warm 
greeting to the newest member, the 
Chairperson, Corrie du Plooy, 
introduced Sheila Cooper Collins who 
gave a hands-on demonstration on the 
process of painting on silk.

Seen here are some of the members 
taking part and having loads of good creative fun, painting scarves.  
One of the scarves was won by Court Ruscoe in a lucky draw (see 
glamourous picture above) 073 256 6021.

by Paul Cannon

Our creche’s Annual Sports 
Day Committee says thanks 
to everyone in our community 
who supported our big event, 
held on 11 March.  

We chose this as we saw we had 
a few oumas and oupas at the 
sportsday, cheering the kids on 
from their wheelchairs. It was 
so wonderful to see them out 
there. 

Monies raised by the raffle 
ticket sales and gate entrance 
fees also went towards the 
purchase of wax crayons and 
box puzzles for the creches.

Thank you Smutsville. You all 

Your 
support was fantastic and the 
proceeds allowed us to donate 
a  w h e e l c h a i r  t o  
Masithandane’s  HUG Care 
& Respite Centre as our 
Madiba Day contribution.

was attended to. The road was 
RESURFACED, again not 
resealed. The resurfacing from 
the east end, stopped at the 
intersection with Vink Street, 
near the SPAR. In this case, at a 
recent meeting of Ward 2 
ratepayers, we were told that the 
western section of this service 
road had not been resurfaced, 
because the road surface was in 
such poor condition due to 
undermining by moles. 
O n e  w o n d e r s  w h a t  t h e  
Municipality were doing on a 
section of this road about a year 
ago, when we were told that they 
were installing “mole barriers”. 
Part of this road was closed to 
through traffic for a while when 
this work was being carried out!
In regard to “pot-hole repair”, I 
personally have not seen any 
“stabilised gravel” used before 
an asphalt overlay was applied. 
P o s s i b l y  t h i s  w a s  t h e  
intention???? 
The closing remark by the 
Municipality in regard to being 
committed to ensuring safe and 
smooth travel for all is a nice 
thought. Pity it is not done!!!
On top of this, the Municipality 
still has not done much about 
restoring the road markings 
along these RESURFACED 
sections of road. A dotted centre 
line is all that has happened. No 
edge markings and no parking 
spaces have been done.
Terry Cockcroft, Pr. Eng., B. 
Sc. (Civil) 

The Editor
Tar Roads in Sedgefield

It was with fascination that I read 
t h e  r e s p o n s e  f r o m  t h e  
municipality to Terry Cockroft’s 
letter to the Edge, “Sedgefield 
roads are a mess” published on 
the 12th of July. 

• Cost-effective approach
• Minimis ing  repe t i t ive  

repairs, etc

Rain was pointed out as being the 
main culprit for the state of our 
roads … 

helped make this possible and 
proved that  when our  
community pulls together 
things happen, and that every 
little bit counts.

Please support next year’s 
Big Creche sports day event - 
it’s going to be a whopper! To 
all our creche owners and 
support staff thank you - the  
class rooms and facilities are 
looking great. Please keep up 
the good, hard work and 
dedication.

Once again anyone with 
unwanted kids toys please 
contact Paul of Project 
Starfish,  082 222 3113. More 
2nd hand  toys are urgently 
needed to buy, please help us.

 

Annie Solomons, creche 
committee leader handing 
over the wheel chair to the 
Masithandane care centre. 

In the last seven years, our roads 
have not been well maintained.  A 
Civil engineer gives his experience 
and assistance for free and what 
happens – a typical political and 
maintenance ignorant answer is 
given.  Instead of accepting the 
current status and facts, namely:

(a) T h e  r o a d s  h a v e  b e e n  
neglected
(b) If the current filling is 
working so well, why are potholes 
forming within the so called cost-
effective new way of filling the 
potholes?

Why are the “Apache team” not 
taking inputs from a qualified, 
professional person who has more 
knowledge than the average 
pothole-filler?

Feedback on the N2 given was not 
relevant in the response feedback 
given and the sealing process 
currently happening is far too late 
anyway.

What happened to the moles-
catchers/controllers, if moles are 
c o n t r i b u t i n g  t o w a r d s  t h e  
deterioration of our roads? 

It is shocking and shameful to find 
that people looking after (road) 
maintenance believe that they can 
continue to deliver a poor 
service/quality of work and that 
Sedgefield residents will stay 
happy with this.

W h e r e  d i d  S e d g e f i e l d ’ s  
maintenance and new project’s 
budget go to?  I know and heard at 
the rate-payers’ meetings, that 
some budgets were just dissolved!

It will be interesting to hear some 
ward councillors deliver the same 
old speeches and promises, when 
canvasing for election support next 
year.  How can we believe them 
when they will once again promise 
improved infrastructure and that 
road maintenance projects will be 
attended to.

Thank you to the councillors who 
give regular feedback to the local 
people and trying their best to 
make Sedgefield a better place to 
live in.
Bertus Buckle
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by Debbie Olivier

Sedgefield Lions participated in two projects on The Mandela 
67 Minutes day  on Tuesday.  We did a  collection of dog and 
cat food outside Sedgefield Pick n Pay on behalf of Sedgefield 
Animal Matters.  Then a group of Lions also visited the 
residents of Hug House for a chat and a muffin.

Our next project is on Women's Day, 9 August, when our lady 
Lions will enjoy a tea and entertainment at the TLC fundraiser.    
Our Gent Lions will be out and about in town with a surprise for 
some lucky retail ladies and retirement home residents;  let's hope 
you are one of the lucky ones!

“Residents were invited to view 
the inside of the revamped 
container for the first time. They 
viewed,  registered,  each 
received a magazine to take 
home and were invited to return 

on Wednesday to 
bor row books .  
After enjoying a 
s n a c k  a n d  
t e a / c o f f e e  w e  
could conclude a 
successful trial 
run!”

T h e  o f f i c i a l  
opening ceremony 
will take place at a 
date still to be 
determined.

With assistance of ‘Nature’s 
Valley Hand Up volunteers, 

At 10am on 24 July, the 
Kleinkrantz Community 
Circle held a ‘test run’ for their 
new community library. Says 
p r o j e c t  l e a d e r  B r i a n  
Mushfieldt.

there is currently a number of 
ongo ing  p ro jec t s  i n  tha t  
community. 

Says Brian “We are also creating 
two Kiddies playparks which, 
though at different stages of 
completion, are already in use, 
two woodburning stoves are 
being built to spread the work-
load of the soup kitchen serving 
the community, composting 
toilets are being tested for future 
roll-out;- first to the seniors and 
thereafter to others.”

Other plans include building and 
equipping a table-tennis table, 
fixing basketball hoops with 
backing boards, installing netball 
practicing hoop and a carrom 
board for the older kids.

SEDGE LIONS NEWS

The Knysna Wine Festival, a 
prominent event during the 
Knysna Oyster Festival, sold 
out both evenings at its venue, 
The Premier Resort the 
Moorings Knysna.

Attendees were thrilled about 
the opportunity to taste a variety 
of exceptional wines from both 
local and international wineries. 
R e n o w n e d  w i n e m a k e r s ,  
sommeliers, and other industry 
experts from the festival were 
present, offering their expertise 
and taking guests on a wonderful 
journey of tastes and fragrances.
Guests got the red-carpet 
treatment with sponsors, Audi 
Centre George and BAIC Centre 
George exhibiting a gorgeous 
range of vehicles at the entrance.
The event's planners would like 
to express their profound 
gratitude to our fantastic venue, 
The Premier Resort, The 
Moorings Knysna, as well as to 
their sponsors, Audi Centre 
George and BAIC Centre 
George. Thanks to all our guests, 
wineries, and exhibitors for 
participating in our annual 
event.

Sedgefield Information Office 
ran the Lucky draws at the event 
this year and ticket holders had 
the opportunity to win wine, 
accommodation, activities, and 
local products. Each were 
contacted individually the week 
after the event. Please follow the 
@Sedgefieldinfo Facebook 
page for the full list of lucky 
winners.

Knysna wine festival would like 
to thank our amazing staff, from 
Sedgefield, thank you for your 
dedication. Thank you to All 
Sound Security Knysna, Brisk 
Ice, Harcourts Sedgefield, The 
Knysna Neighbourhood Watch 
Bambinani’s, Oysters Edge 
Restaurant, Black n White 
Visual Media, Sedgefield 
Informat ion  and Knysna  
Tourism for their support. A big 
thank you to all the lucky draw 

sponsors for your amazing 
generosity.

The Knysna Wine Festival 
are also delighted to be able 
to hire and spend locally 
giving the Garden Route 
much needed revenue in the 
winter months.

For more information on 
our next events taking place 
or if you would like to 
purchase the amazing wines 
from this year’s event, 
p lease  contac t  us  a t  
admin@Knysnafestivals.co
.za

Knysna Wine Festival 
charity component ensures that 
each of our events allocates a 
percentage of funds raised to a 
local charity. This year a portion 
of our profits has gone towards 
the Sedgefield Animal Matters 
spay and neuter programme.

Plans have already started for 
2024 so watch this space.



____________________________

1. To Rent

____________________________

3.  Accommodation Holiday

____________________________

4.  Announcements

3 Slaapkamer, 2 Badkamer Huis, 1 

Garage + laundry  in Fraser St.  Rent 

R15,000pm + deposit. Call 083 589 6973

Bird Cottage on the Island. Quality 

accommodation. Low rates. Spacious, 

DSTV, w/machine. Also stop over option 

in Guinea Room Suite. 044 3431261  

www.birdcottage.co.za  

ALCOHOLIC ANONYMOUS  Sedgefield 

Acorn Group.  Call 079 323 2085 for  

details.

BOOKS & COFFEE Delicious home 

baked eats & treats. Coffees, lattes & 

milkshakes. Good quality 2nd hand 

books for sale (we also buy books). WiFi, 

printing, scanning & emailing - generator 

during load-shedding.  Pop in to Deo 

Gratia, next to Pick n Pay.  082 9020 649

Garden refuse removal ... your 

affordable solution in Sedge, Knysna & 

Plett.  Dial a Drum ... 082 808 5984 

S e d g e f i e l d  M o s a i c  To u r s  

Masithandane hosts mosaic art tours on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays. You can hear 

the stories that inspired the pieces that 

make up a magical outdoor gallery 

alongside a water wonderland. Come 

meet the talented mosaic team, learn 

about the town's history, people and 

'slow town' character. Please call or 

WhatsApp Jacky 0824142133 to book 

your place.

WANTED:Sedgefield Hospice Shoppe 

need your second hand goods. Have a 

clean out and help others with your 

unwanted items! Please  give them a call 

044 343 1722

____________________________

6. Building & Related Services 

_________________________

 7. Businesses

__________________________

9. Clothing

___________________________

12.  Education & Tuition

__________________________

13.  Electrical

___________________________

14.  Employment  Offered

___________________________

15.  Employment  Wanted

Architectural Draughting Services. 

Phone Tracy 082 695 3119 / 044 343 

1421

Building Management - Mike  Austin 

083 261 0543

 for a free 

quotation. CXTIPPERS & DIGGERS   

Tel 044 382 1645  

PASTEL SALES, setup and training. 

Call C A  Mather Accounting. 044 343 

2202 or 083 779 7934

Embroidered burpers & face cloths - 

handmade. Mariana  082 7710694

MUSIC LESSONS - On line lessons 

also offered.- Piano, music theory and 

clarinet. From beginners to advanced, for 

all ages.  Please contact Ann Carroll on 

083 275 7576, adrcarrol@gmail.com. 

www.touchwoodmusic.co.za

SINGING LESSONS from classical to 

contemporary, and musical theatre. All 

welcome. Contact Lynne Brown. 083 660 

4749

STEP IN TIME Dance Studio. Sedge. 

First lesson free! Beginners welcome 

Ages 7 upwards. Competition & Exams. 

Morning, Afternoon, Evening classes.  

Call  Bev Fowler  on  073 271 8144.

HANDS ON ELECTRICAL For service 

and repairs, installations, fridges, 

washing machines, dishwashers, 

microwaves, stoves, TV & audio. Quality 

workmanship.   Reg on 083 297 1929

HEUNIS Plumbing, Electrical and PV 

Solar.  All Maintenance & Construction 

Qualified in both trades COC Certificates. 

Call  082 972 3911  manie.heunis 

@gmail.com

Woodmillers requires the services of 

someone to do quoting and putting 

designs into production, etc. The 

successful candidate must have 

computer skills, must be mathematically 

literate and be able to read building 

plans. Please forward  CV with 

contactable references to: jackie@wood-

millers.com

Lincy is looking for domestic work. for 

2 days. Refs. Please call  078 494 3118

Carer

Meutha - 063 262 4071

Architecture with a difference. Luigi: 

083 289 8951. www.voxhumana.co.za

CXTIPPERS & DIGGERS - Quality 

products & service at your doorstep. 

Tel 044 382 1645

Site Clearing, Excavation & Road 

Building. Contact us today

Electrical Hardware @ Sedgefield 

H/Ware

Domestic

Bernadene - 063 814 4769

Grace - 083 774 0992

Kettie - 065 621 9459

Lincy - 078 494 3118 Refs

Mercy - 078 486 8684

Moretina - 073 577 1705 Care giving

Portia - 073 942 1499

Rashieda - 063 553 6717

Tasha - 062 720 7327

Vivian - 083 394 9375

Zimkhita - 084 528 2359

Gardening

Alex - 076 822 8291

Alex - 083 774 0992 Refs

Charles - 063 155 4606

Kelvin - 063 814 4769

Peter - 078 486 8684 Farm work

Phillip - 084 846 0085

MOBICELL phone, New still in box 

with charger & earphones. R450!  Call 

Tom on 066 562 5378

Rust Stain Remover Fabric.  Various 

sizes available from  Edge offices. Enq. 

Verity 076 619 3659

AQUAMAN POOL CARE Service  

Maintenance. Pump Repairs. Call 044 

343 3237 / 072 704 2872

FLOYA Irrigation & Filtration 076 379 

6588

FOREST ROOTS - Organic veggie mix 

ideal for raised beds and pots. 30L bag - 

R150. Please call 079 910 5398 

www.forestroots.co.za

Garden Refuse Removal for as little as 

R85 per month, 082 808 5984. 

www.dialadrumknysna.co.za

KUBI HIRE - Digger Loader for Hire 

Landscaping & hauling. Craig 073 726 

4424

OUTENIQUA ORCHID NURSERY is 

open Wednesdays from 10-1pm.    

Blooming orchids and potting medium for 

sale. We repot your plants.   Now at 34 

Napier Street, Blanco, George.  044-870 

8150

RUMHORA  ADIANTIFORMIS FERNS.

A beautiful evergreen herbaceous fern of 

many names. Leatherleaf, Seven week, 

Knysna fern available at Forest Roots 

next to The Edge. For more info call 076 

619 3659

______________________________

18. For Sale

__________________________

19. Home & Garden

Concrete standard stock bricks. 

R1250 per pallet of 500 (R2.50 each) 

Less than a pallet - R2.90 each. 

M140 (M6) Concrete blocks with solid 

bottom. Quicker to lay and less mortar 

wastage by laying upside down. 84 

blocks per pallet - R1092 (R13 each). 

Less than a pallet. R14 each. Delivered 

to Knysna or Sedgefield R300 per load 

(max 2 pallets per load). Delivery to other 

areas or more pallets per load are subject 

to quotation. WhatsApp 069 404 2037 for 

orders and enquiries.

All DIY Hardware and Tools available 

@ Sedgefield Hardware. Tel 044 343 

1960

____________________________

20. Health & Beauty

____________________________

22. Home Improvements

____________________________

27. Pets & Livestock

Aloe Ferox Products whole range in 

stock @ factory prices. The Aloe Lady :   

071 362 0433 @ Wild Oats Market on 

Saturdays.

Any problems with epilepsy or other 

disabilities?  EPILEPSY SA  on  044 

382 2155 or  visit  Off Rio Road, Knysna  

We can help! 

Discover the Luxury of Salon Services 

wherever you are! Experience Salon 

quality hair care in the comfort of your 

own home with Rozita’s Mobile Hair 

Care from haircuts to styling, colouring or 

highlights, our stylists use top quality 

products to ensure your hair looks and 

feels amazing. We cater to a diverse 

clientele: *Busy Moms * Special attention 

for the aged. *Disabled - friendly service 

available. For fine and fabulous hair 

transformations, Rotiza’s Mobile Hair will 

bring out your inner beauty! Call us on 

071 363 1538 to book your appointment!

Sedgefield Pharmacy, Woodpecker  

Mall. Tel 044 343 1628, Fax 343 1110.  

Mon-Fri 8am-6pm, Sat 8am-1pm, Sun & 

Pub Holidays 9:30am-12.

Silver Scissors Unisex  Hairstylists -   

21 Tiptol Street, Sedge.  072 205 7985

Yoga, Pilates, Dorn Spinal Method in 

Ruigtevlei Sedgefield. Contact Nicky 082 

445 3310  www.happywholesome.co.za

BATHROOM GURU - All Bathroom 

Alterations. Plumbing, tiling and all 

fittings, Walk in Showers, Specialised 

bathrooms for the aged and disabled. 

Call Anthony 074 708 4738

All pet food or  donations for Animal 

Welfare 044 384 1603 to be dropped off 

at Simply Vets or Knysna Vet Clinic. 

Knysna Animal Welfare office  044 384 

1603, emergency  073 461 9825. (24hrs)

The Groomer - Mobile Pet Grooming. 

064 607 6472

          DAN THE HANDYMAN  

General Repairs & Maintenance, Tiling, 

Painting, Glazing, Carpentry, Plumbing, 

Roofing & Soak Ways. No job too small.   

084 400 5437. Luke  072 022 5977

JIMMY CATER Quality painting and 

decorating.  Free quotes. 082 773 9782

Auto Mobile Diagnostics & Services - 

We collect, service, deliver to you. Call 

Cecil 083 701 3655

____________________________

25. Motor Cars/Bikes

___________________________

28. Plumbing

___________________________

29.  Property

___________________________

30. Restaurants & Taverns

____________________________

31. Security

____________________________

32. Services Offered

Heunis Plumbing & Electrical. All 

Maintenance & Construction Qualified in 

both trades COC Certificates. Solar 

Geyser s .  Ca l l  082  972  3911   

manie.heunis@gmail.com

Klaus Schulz Plumbing. PIRB 

Registered. Does all work personally. 

044 343 2114 / 073 345 6110

Smith Plumbing for personal service.  

Call Peet  084 889 2578

FACE BRICK HOUSE R2.25m in Gated 

complex.  Situated in Grootbrak River. 

2beds, 1,5 bathr, fully plumbed single 

lock-up garage with personnel door into 

kitch. Contact: Bryan Eatwell (MPRE) 

valid FFC reg. with PPRA  0834495980

Breakfast with Louisa @ Station now 

open on Saturdays!

GARAGE DOOR SERVICING, Alarm 

systems, Electric fencing, Intercoms 

gate, Gate motors. CCTV. All your 

Security solutions.  Pieter  -  PDV Alarms 

071 057 7935 (Available 24 hours).

JVM AUTOMATION -  Alarm systems. 

Automated Garage Doors, Gates, 

Remotes & Batteries. Installations, 

replacements & repairs. Sedgefield 

based.   Call Jaco Venter 072 083 1977

Affordable garden refuse removal ...  

Dial a Drum ... 082 808 5984 ... operating 

in Sedge, Knysna & Plett.

Alarm and Gate Batteries. Tel 3431960
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placed without proof of payment
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AIRPORT & CHARTER TRANSPORT, 

GARDEN ROUTE and KAROO. Call  

Anthony on 083 253 0838.

COP- Communi t y  Or i en t at ed  

Policing. Fighting Crime in Sedgefield. 

074 506 7242 

Karen’s Holiday Home Management 

while you are not at your holiday home, 

we will be! Regular monthly checks, 

reports on all aspects of your home 

Karefree Home Management.    Call 072  

586 1086.

M J P  HOME MAINTENANCE - Roof 

cleaning, painting, deck maintenance, 

gutter cleaning, wall extensions, window 

sanding & repairs and fencing. Call 

Martin 071 558 8581

I am offering a reward for the 

finding of our boat (see picture), it 

may have been 'borrowed' and 

not put back properly. Thanks.

Paul Cannon  082 222 3113.
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By Melanie Baumeister

The 1st Sedgefield Scouts are  
working towards their First Aid 
Interest Badge. This is just 
a h e a d  o f  t h e  u p c o m i n g  
Outeniqua District First Aid 
Competition which is being 
hosted in  Sedgef ie ld  on 
Saturday the 5th of August.

All the Scouts from the district, 
Mossel Bay, George, Oudshoorn, 
Knysna, and Plettenberg Bay will 
be descending upon our village to 
take part in the event. 

The 1st Sedgefield Scouts will be 
setting up stations all over town 
dealing with possible emergency 
scenarios, from near drownings 
and dog bites, to accidental fires 
and car accidents. The event is 
always well attended and is an 
amazing opportunity for all 
involved to learn and become 

better young citizens in their 
communities. 

A big thank you to Jonathan 
Britton (SANParks and Sea 

Rescue) who kindly hosted and 
ran the course for the Sedgefield 
Scouts, sharing his extensive 
knowledge of  First Aid. 

Due to a wet July the men's Tuesday 
challenge never took place, but the Ladies 
were far more fortunate having a beautiful 
morning for their challenge. Great tennis was 
played with Robyn Hewson once again 
coming out on top, with Carol Elion in second 
place and Deirdre Human third. 

The updated ladders read as follows :
Ladies : 1. Michelle Lutener  2. Anita Flockhart 
3. Carol Elion 4. Elaine Hannah 5. Lanie Farelly 
6. Geraldine Thompson.

Mens : 1. Len Dekker 2. John Djurak 3. Ian 
Sparks 4. Marcus Eibig 5. William Rhodes 6. 
Gary Hager.
As always, these are positions are keenly 
contested.

After a very busy week 
things have gone quiet in the 
bowling world, maybe the 
c o l d  r a i n y  w e a t h e r  
(fortunately no snow) made 
us all stay at home with  
hotties, electric blankets and 
a cuddle to keep us warm. 
Actually, 6 players pitched 
on Wednesday,  well done to 
them.

A BIG THANK YOU TO 
OUR MEMBERS.
Our Joker Winner – Dawid 
Malan generously donated his 
winnings back to the club to go  
towards getting the batteries 

for the inverter, and to Doug 
Griffin for the sound bar for the 
TV.  Many thanks from all of us.

Thanks to Frank Wittefeen for 
connecting the battery etc. so 
that we are able to watch during 
load-shedding and top up the bar 
profits.

PERSONAL TRUST – Prof 
Stadler from Personal Trust paid 
us a visit on Wednesday. As 
most bowlers are aware, they are 
great sponsors of bowls in our 
district. The afternoon winners 
were very happy with their 
bottles of wine – well done and 
thanks to the sponsors.

CLUB COMPETITIONS – 
Mixed Pairs is coming to the 
final rounds.

EDEN DISTRICT NEWS  -   
Congratulations to CHARLES 

FONTINI. Charles was voted 
in as Vice President of the 
Eden District. Congratulations 
and  may you  have  an  
enjoyable and successful year. 
“We will be watching you”.

LADIES DAY – 10th August – 
There is still room for more 
teams please.

SICK MEMBERS;- We have 
quite a few members that are 
on our sick list. Please 
remember we have a great 
support group and if you are in 
need of anything or know 
anyone alone and sick, please 
call us and the ladies will 
swing into action.

That’s all for this week
– LOVE & LIGHT  

 NEAREST THE KITTY
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Depression has reportedly 
become the leading cause of 
illness and disability among 
adolescents worldwide, and in 
most cases goes undetected and 
untreated, increasing the risk 
of suicide.

Abdurahman Kenny, Mental 
Health Portfolio Manager for 
Pharma Dynamics, says while 
teen mental health was declining 
before COVID-19, the pandemic 
exacerbated feelings of sadness 
and hopelessness.

“Disruptions to routines, missed 
milestones, extended school 
disruptions, prolonged social 
isolation, fear and anxiety over 
health and finances have, without 
doubt, taken a cumulative toll on 
the mental well-being of youth. 
Ext raord inary  s t ress  and  
disruption, as experienced during 
the pandemic, can be very 
damaging for a child’s psyche 
that typically thrives on routine 
and predictability.”

A study found older children to 
be impacted more severely than 
younger ones, likely because of 
puberty, hormonal changes, and 
lack of social interaction. Girls 
were more prone to depression 
and anxiety than boys, which 

aligns with studies from before 
the pandemic.

Kenny explains that depression, 
anx ie ty  and  behav ioura l  
disorders are among the most 
common mental health concerns 
in youths.

“Depressive symptoms, such as 
sadness, loss of interest in 
activities that used to bring joy, 
disturbed sleep, changes in 
appetite, lack in concentration, 
irritability, low energy or little 
motivation to do anything, risky 
or harmful behaviour, substance 
abuse and feeling hopeless for 
weeks on end can lead to suicide 
idea t ion  i f  no t  p roper ly  
addressed,” he says.

In South Africa, where we have 
limited mental health resources, 
it’s important for parents to 
become more aware of their 
children’s behavioural changes 
to provide them with the right 
support.

Here’s what you can do as a 
parent:
1.  Be there for your child. 
S h o w  e m p a t h y  a n d  
understanding – even if they 
don’t want to talk to you or do 
much of anything. Depression 

makes doing even the smallest of 
tasks difficult. Validate their 
emotions, but not their unhealthy 
behaviour. Ask questions about 
their mood in a non-threatening 
way. Don’t be judgemental or try 
to solve their problems; listen to 
what they are saying and let them 
know you are there for them 
while showing compassion for 
what they’re going through.

2. Focus on the positive. 
Compliment them on the 
positive things they do – even if 
it’s just going to school, setting 
the dinner table or helping with 
the dishes. Try not to belabour 
their negative points, but 
acknowledge that they’re trying. 
Remember - they don’t want to 
feel this way. If they could ‘snap 
out of it’ they would, but 
depression doesn’t work that 
way.  Showing  love  and  
appreciation for the little things 
they do well will strengthen your 
relationship.

3. Encourage self-care.
While it may be difficult for your 
teen to look after themselves 
while feeling depressed, it’s 
vitally important. Getting 
regular exercise, eating healthy 
meals ,  s leep ing  enough ,  
participating in sports and 
wholesome hobbies that make 
t h e m  f e e l  g o o d  a b o u t  
themselves, limiting screen time 
and social media use, practising 
gratitude by keeping a journal, 
encouraging social interaction, 
and setting achievable goals are 
all things they can do that will 
improve their mood and self-
esteem.

4. Set boundaries. 
Healthy boundaries are essential 
for youth to form positive 
relationships with others. 

Setting these limits create 
physical and emotional safety for 
your teen, so they know what is 
acceptable and what is not. Even 
when they are depressed, rules 
should be respected.

5.  Get them the help they need.
 Discuss going to a therapist if 
their mood doesn’t improve. If 
they don’t want to go, ask how 
you can help. If they tell you to 
back off, don’t retaliate with 
anger. It might just be their way 
of telling you they need space. 
Accept their response and give 
them some more time to think 
about it. If they don’t come back 
to you,  ask your  GP to 
recommend a few therapists. 
Then suggest these therapists to 
your teen and ask them to make a 
choice. It’s important to make 
them feel involved in the process, 
which sets the stage for effective 
therapy.

Kenny says there are several 
kinds of therapy that might be 
helpful.

“These include interpersonal 
therapy, cognitive behavioural 
t h e r a p y,  a n d  d i a l e c t i c a l  
behavioural therapy, which all 
play a role in the recovery 
process. However, a thorough 
assessment should be done by a 
p s y c h i a t r i s t  i n  o r d e r  t o  
recommend the most appropriate 
treatment for your child.

“Teenagers with depression may 
also benefit from medication, 
such as anti-depressants, but the 
best results are usually obtained 
when combining medicine with 
psychotherapy (talking with a 
therapist). That said, your teen 
has to be committed to therapy; 
therefore, finding a therapist 
your child can connect with is 
key.”

He says while challenging 
behaviour tends to be the norm 
for teenagers, parents should be 

on the lookout for signs of 
depression, as early detection 
and treatment are crucial.

For more info on how to 
manage depression, visit  
mydynamics.co.za or contact 
Pharma Dynamics’ toll-free 
helpline, 0800 205 026, which is 
manned by trained counsellors 
who are on call from 8 am to 8 
pm, seven days a week.

2. Each 9×9 
sub-puzzle 

must be 
solved 

according to 
the rules of 

Sudoku.

SUDOKUSAMURAI

1. Each 
Samurai 
Sudoku 
puzzle 

consists of 5 
overlapping 
“classic” 9×9 
Sudoku sub 

puzzles.
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The Wine Ghost tasted – Robertson 
Winery Beaukett 2022
The front label is traditional and the 
use of royal blue and gold in the 
design, definitely draws attention.  
There is some info about the wine’s 
character and the region where it 
originates from, on the back label.
The Beaukett’s appearance is clear, 
with no legs.  It has a light yellow, 
straw colour.
No flaws on the nose.  The wine hits 
you with a floral and sultana punch 
on the nose. 
There is perfect balance between 
acidity and sweetness and sultana 
flavours are very prominent.
This Beaukett has a long mouth 
feel, with a lingering sultana 
aftertaste.
This is a very pleasant, enjoyable 
wine, especially when paired with a spicy curry dish. 
It is good value for money in the R40 - R60 range.
In Vino Veritas, till next time.

Across 
1. Gee, sounds like the
girls had an amount of
wine! (7)
5. Be on a mission to
leave. (7)
9. I am a number of
years, according to what I
see in the mirror. (5)
10. Made the alarm go off
inside the jar? (9)
11. Shell out for a bit of
crayfish, perhaps? (10)
12. Talk back to dad? We
hear it’s usual, of course.
(3)
14. The point from where
directives are issued – A,
D, E and H are such! (12)
18. New coriander pot 
recipe is brought in to the 
mix. (12)
21. Ate terrible drink. (3)
22. Where you might find
cells living on the road.
(6,4)
25. Problem? A time-line
will get rid of it. (9)
26. One who might be in
to react originally? (5)
27. Spit out and the kids will dig
it! (7)
2 8 . C h i l d ’ s f r i e n d
wholeheartedly! (7)
Down
1. George Lucas initially
scratched due to a hiccup. (6)
2. Grab a custard slice for an old
accountant. (6)
3. Endlessly sweep the art, dear!
(10)
4. Added the air conditioner to
the tree! (5)
5. Radar Cuba set up to find
game fish. (9)
6. One of four siblings with
muscle! (4)
7. Types of test the last three

people sat to begin with. (8)
8. When did little Theodore get
up? We offer conjecture.....(8)
13. I rant about the broken lever
which has no significance. (10)
15. When there’s a need for
refreshments in the pits. (8)
16. Tired? You should not jot
things down so often. (8)
17. A happening that may happen
once in a while. (8)

19. A service that may well need a
send off it seems. (6)
20. I’ll wager Mr Sunshine could
be a carrier behind someone’s
back? (6)
23. A little awkward when a
writer turned up in it. (5)
24. When a student fairy lacks
support, he might walk off. (4)

DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

JULY 10 :

1 63.4% Irene + Meg

2 55.0%  Annette + Terry

3 52.3% Jeannie + Mark

JULY 17:

1 64.3% Pam + Colin

2  62.9%  Glenda + Ina

3= 50.9% Annette + Terry / Irene 

+ Linda / Paddy + Bernard

After sold-out runs in Cape 
Town, London and Joburg and 
winning the Gold Standard 
Bank Ovation Award at the 
National Arts Festival 2023, 
the viral sensation, Namaste 
Bae, is bringing his healing to 

the Garden Route.
Created by and starring 
comedy legend, Rob 
Va n  Vu u r e n ,  a n d  
d i r ec t ed  by  Louw 
Venter, Blessings & 
Kombucha is a healing 
ceremony unlike any 
y o u ’ v e  e v e r  
experienced. Some say 
he was born with a bottle 
of kombucha in one 
hand and a yoga mat in 
the other during a Vedic 
Shadow Planet eclipse. 
Some say he takes all the 
psychedelics so you 
don’t have to. Some say 
he is still looking for a 
ticket to Burning Man. 
Whatever they say, 
Namaste Bae is the guru 
you both need and 
deserve.

A self proclaimed oracle 
of the Mother Scoby, 
Namaste Bae will help 
you find yourself inside 
yourself and with the power of 
comedic catharsis he will help 
you give birth to a better version 
of yourself.

Namaste Bae is the globally viral 
brainchild of multi-award 
w i n n i n g  S o u t h  A f r i c a n  
comedian and actor Rob van 
Vuuren, and will provide you 
with a night of healing hilarity 
and titillating transcendence you 
won’t forget!

Date: 3 August & 4 August 
Time: 7:30PM
Venue: Studio 42
Tickets: +27 84 567 9809

Across:  9. On the move  10. Emoji  11. Ten four  12. Dead end
13. On air  14. Scarifer  16. The fat of the land  19. Mad hatter
21. Scone  22. Stalker  23.  Kinkier  24.All in  25.  Euclidean
Down:  1. Post mortem  2. Stoneage  3. Renoir  4.  Dour  
5. Head master  6. Get a life  7. Dorment  8. Rind 14.  Short 
brief  15. Red herring   17. Alaskans  18. Atomiser  20. Doable  
21. Sunlit  22. Stat  23. Kick

Soccer Coach Jomo Pike 
recently took Sedge United FC 
Under 19 squad to Jo’burg for 
friendly games as part of 
soccer academy trials. 

“We played against FC Leapers – 
the team of Orlando Pirates 
legend Innocent Chikoya  - and 
beat them 3-2,” the proud coach 
told us, “Baber Siddique of 
Mzantsi Mayfair academy was 
also on the field with his coach 
Abel Shongwe of Kaizer Chiefs 
fame.”

He was happy to report that these 

well-known soccer men were 
very surprised with how well the 
young Sedge United players 
fared, and that five of our local 
players were selected as best 
performers. 
“I would like to thank Sedge 
United FC management for 
arranging this trip and giving 
their financial support,” he said, 
“And of course the parents who 
did everything to make sure their 
kids could be part of the team.”

He added that the club’s 
management still has a lot to do 
to assist young players who have 

potential. “As a team we are 
battling with basic football 
needs, hence we are looking to 
get sponsorships,” he said. He 
was overjoyed with the feedback 
from the boys’ parents.
“ I  h a v e  b e e n  g e t t i n g  
compliments from them, saying 
that since their youngsters have 
been playing soccer they can see 
a huge difference. This game is 
definitely a good move for the 
boys.” 

Jomo may be contacted on 071 
985 5399 call or WhatsApp.
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26 July - 7 August 2023 

Wed Jul 26 2023
low tides   02:47   14:44
high tides   08:51   21:30
sunrise     07:27   sunset     17:45
moonrise  11:57   moonset   00:53

Sedgefield - Thu Jul 27 2023
low tides   04:04   16:14
high tides   10:16   22:49
sunrise     07:26   sunset     17:46
moonrise  12:29   moonset   01:56

Fri Jul 28 2023
low tides   05:44   17:58
high tide    12:00
sunrise     07:25   sunset     17:46
moonrise  13:10   moonset   03:03

Sat Jul 29 2023
low tides   07:03   19:13
high tides   00:11   13:17
sunrise     07:24   sunset     17:47
moonrise  13:59   moonset   04:12

Sun Jul 30 2023
low tides   08:01   20:09
high tides   01:22   14:12
sunrise     07:24   sunset     17:48
moonrise  15:00   moonset   05:21

Mon Jul 31 2023
low tides   08:48   20:59
high tides   02:20   14:58
sunrise     07:23   sunset     17:48
moonrise  16:10   moonset   06:24

Mon Jul 31 2023
low tides   08:48   20:59
high tides   02:20   14:58
sunrise     07:23   sunset     17:48
moonrise  16:10   moonset   06:24

Tue Aug 01 2023
low tides   09:31   21:46
high tides   03:11   15:42
sunrise     07:22   sunset     17:49
moonrise  17:27   moonset   07:20

Wed Aug 02 2023
low tides   10:12   22:31
high tides   03:57   16:25
sunrise     07:21   sunset     17:50
moonrise  18:43   moonset   08:06

Thu Aug 03 2023
low tides   10:50   23:15
high tides   04:41   17:07
sunrise     07:20   sunset     17:51
moonrise  19:59   moonset   08:45

Fri Aug 04 2023
low tides   11:28   23:58
high tides   05:23   17:49
sunrise     07:20   sunset     17:51
moonrise  21:11   moonset   09:19

Sat Aug 05 2023
low tide    12:04
high tides   06:03   18:31
sunrise     07:19   sunset     17:52
moonrise  22:20   moonset   09:50

Sun Aug 06 2023
low tides   00:41   12:40
high tides   06:43   19:14
sunrise     07:18   sunset     17:53
moonrise  23:27   moonset   10:18

Mon Aug 07 2023
low tides   01:25   13:17
high tides   07:24   20:00
sunrise     07:17   sunset     17:53
moonrise  -    moonset   10:48

Full Moon 01 August 2023

7 August  2023

Shihan Schalk Labuschagne, 
Instructor and Head Coach of 
Sedgef ie ld,  Knysna and 
Hoekwil All Styles Kickboxing 
clubs reports on the ‘Battle Of 
the Continents’, hosted for the 
first time in Oudtshoorn on 1st 
July 2023. 

“

e went to 
participate, gain experience and 
just do our best,” “We 
certainly did all of these things 
a n d  m o r e !  A  h u g e  
congratulations to our local team 
ASKK kickboxing - I am so 
proud of all our guys and girls.”

Schalk reported that Wayne 
Lurner, Rachel Brooks, Taylon 
De Kock, Joshua Matzner, Peter 
Edgar, Franco Kloppers, Sarina 
Wannenburg, Daniel Compaan, 
Janke De Wet, and Zenno 
Marallich all had fights well 
fought. 

“The great results prove it,” he 

South African clubs took on 
kickboxers from Canada in a 
tournament, and w

he said, 

enthused,

encouragement,  

 “Six gold medals and 
eight silver! What a great show 
of humility, tenacity, and 
determination from every one of 
them.” 

The instructor also sang the 
praises of coaches Laetitia 
Bensley, Wayne Lurner, Peter 
Edgar and Frank Brink, saying 
they did an  amazing job. 

“If it was not for their great 
coaching,  
wiping away of tears and 
amazing positivity, we certainly 
would not have done as well as 
we did.”

And the local fighters made their 
Head Coach proud in other ways 
too. Schalk said there was so 
much positive feedback from the 
e v e n t  o r g a n i s e r ,  o t h e r  
instructors, referees and fighters, 
regarding not only their standard 
of performance but also their 
great attitude and sportsmanship 
during the competition.

Friday 14th July 2023
Today we had 13 ladies who 
braved the chilly morning 
to play the format 2 ball 
alliance.

Results as follows: 
4 ball team with 84 points.
Brenda Howden, Sandra 
van 't Slot, Kandy Grieve 
and Sylvia de Moor  
Nearest the pin:
0 to 15 handicaps: Elize 
Mackenzie-Blom 
16 upwards: Will roll over 
to next week
Birdies shot on the day:
Marina van der Westhuizen  
18th
Michelle J Gilchrist  3rd
Wendy Mack   7th
Brenda Howden  14th
Sylvia de Moor 14th

Congratulations to our winners 
and well done to all players!

Friday 21st July 2023
The morning temperature  
measured 5 degrees… in other 
words pretty cold!  Deciding to 
make the tee off slightly later at 
9am it gave us time to enjoy our 
Winter Warmer drinks, the hot 
chocolate sponsored by Wimpy 
SA and Gluhwein especially 
made and sponsored by our 
very own Charlene Blacker . 
In the past, we celebrated 
Christmas in July, but it was a 
case of  been there, done that  
for many years, so let's do 
something different. Being 
win te r  i t  s eemed  qu i t e  
appropriate to celebrate the 
winter solstice but we were too 
late for that, so we opted for a 
plain old Winter Warmer theme.

Seeing that the temperatures 
were freezing it didn't take much 
to persuade the 14 ladies who 
were playing to come along in 
their winter warmer outfits.
 
We were treated to goodie bags 
supplied from funds out of the 
kitty to take our minds off the 
cold and to help us along the way 
and around the course.

3-ball alliance was the format for 
the day and, wearing beanies, 
gloves, and scarves, and with our 
tummies warmed, we set off for 
the game ahead.

Results:
Winning  team:  Chr i s t ine  
Coetzee, Michelle Gilchrist, 
Sylvia de Moor  with 87 points.
Runner-up team: Janet Wood, 
Elize Mackenzie-Blom, and 
Wendy Mack was the ghost score 
to make up the 3-ball score with 
84 points.
Nearest the Pin: 0-16 handicaps: 
Eleanor Sparks and the 17 
upwards nearest the pin was not 
claimed and will roll over to next 
week.
Only two birdies for this week 
Martha Smith  on the 2nd and 

Marina van der Westhuizen  on 
the 9th
Best dressed for the day just 
had to be Clare Garner, who 
wore her Onesie for the whole 
game and then some!
We were treated to a most 
delicious chicken curry, rice, 
and sambals made by Clare 
Garner and the best Malva 
pudding and custard ever, made 
by Christine Coetzee.  We were 
also treated to drinks from Joy 
Herbs t  and  Miche l l e  J  
Gilchrist.

The 2023 Eclectic Competition 
results were generated and we 
are very pleased to announce 
that the 2023 winner is Marina 
van der Westhuizen and runner-
up Martha Smith. The results 
were very  close culminating in 
just a decimal point difference 
in the end!

Many thanks need to go out to 
the following for making the 
Winter Warmer competition 
possible: Wimpy Sedgefield, 
Pick n Pay Sedgefield, Kandy 
Grieve Sotheby's, Clare and 
Christine, Beau Garner and   
Martha.

Above: Wayne Lurner standing next to Shihan Schalk 
Labuschagne (Head coach Sedgefield Kickboxing), 
top right hand corner Rachel Brooks, bottom right 
hand corner Taylon De Kock.

“I’m so proud to be their coach. 
Well done to both Team South 
Africa and Team Canada on 
amazing fights and team spirit.”

South Africa were the eventual 
winners of the spectacular 
contest, taking 24 bouts to 

 13/07/23
The day was the first round of 
the knockout competition and 
partners were drawn at 
random by The Captain, 
resulting in some rather 
surprising results:- Indeed the 
first two winners were 
amongst those who had played 
the worst golf the previous 
week, when they reportedly 
did for golf what the film 
‘Jaws’ did for swimming.

All the prizes were sponsored 
by Legends Restaurant and 
Bar who have kindly offered 
to sponsor the mid-month 
game until the end of the year 
w h i c h  i s  v e r y  m u c h  

a p p r e c i a t e d  b y  a l l  t h e  
Gentlemen’s club members. 

Points wise, in first spot was 
Paul Spencer with 38. It was 
touching to see him collect his 
prize with fluttering eyelids and 
quivering nostrils. Second was 
John L.B. with 36. This 
announcement was received 
with dismay by all the members 
as well as the recipient. Then in 
third spot was Dave Herbst with 
33 after a countout with Hans 
Anema.

Nearest the pin on the 17th was 
Glen Mauchline and on the 4th  
Mike Goodwin. Mike missed a 
hole in one by 5cm, thereby 
selfishly making it almost 
impossible for anyone to surpass 
his achievement. He was, 

elated at the missed 
opportunity because of the large 
field - buying a round may well 
have bankrupted him.

however, 

20/07/23
On a day so cold somebody 
saw a politician with his hands 
in his  own pockets,  a  
surprisingly large field arrived 
for a betterball competition. 
What was also surprising was 
that most of the players were 
very happy with their partners 
drawn by the Captain. There 
were, however, some who felt 
that they were like doormats in 
a world of boots. Whilst their 
partners were in great shape, 
unfortunately it was the shape 
of a potato.

The happiest player of the day 
was Bill Craig, who has an 
uncanny knack (some say 
‘close relationship with the 
Captain’) of drawing the right 
partner. In this case it was 
Brian Stewart, who had a 
fantastic game. The two ended 
with a remarkable 45 points to 
end the day top of the 
standings. In second spot were 
Ian Wright and Jan Potgieter 
with 43 and they were 
followed by Derek van Zyl 
and Mike Goodwin with 42. In 
fourth position, after a 
countout between four pairs, 
were the brandy brothers, 
Pierre and Willem de Villiers.

The Captain, Brian “Legless” 
Gerard reminds all that the 
fo l lowing week is  the  
Monthly Mug competition 
and that all the players are to 
wear their blue shirts.

Canada’s 17.


